
Dear Friends and Faithful 
Supporters, 

The Lord is at work in Kenya. 
I have seen with my own eyes 

the marvelous works of God in 
Africa! The last verse in the book 

of Mark says, “And they went forth, 
and preached every where, the Lord 

working with them, and confirming 
the word with signs following. Amen.” 

(Mark 16:20) The signs are all there! Souls 
are being saved! Entire communities are 

being changed! Churches are multiplying! 
Missionaries are being sent! Lives are being 

changed! It is truly wonderful to see the hand 
of God working in Kenya. 

2016 IBOM Kenya Conference Huge 
Success!
Thank you to all that gave to this year’s IBOM 
Kenya Conference. You have made a great 
investment in souls! The results of this year’s 
conference are 6 new church buildings dedicated, 
37 graduates of the Providence Baptist College, 
18,300 in attendance at the Malaba Outreach 
Baptist Church, and 3,035 saved! The cost of 
this year’s conference was less than $4 a soul! 
What a great investment!  

Youth Camp
The next major event on our calendar is the 2016 
IBOM Kenya Youth Camp. The results of last 
year’s camp was 550 in attendance with 270 
s a v e d ! The cost for this year’s camp  

will be $2,250. Currently, 
we have $1,250 raised 
which leaves us with a 

balance of $1,000. 
Please pray that 
the we can raise 
the rest of this 

money quickly.  

Nairobi Update
The Lord is doing great things in Nairobi! 
Recently, we were able to start the Mwuamuto 
Outreach Baptist Church. That pastor’s name 
is Edwin Mwaka. We have recently received 
a report that this new church plant is now 
regularly having 65 in attendance! Glory to 
God! Church planting with national pastors 
works! 

Family Update
In our last letter we announced the birth of 
our new baby, Micayla Joy Smith. Micayla is 
now 4 months old and is happy and healthy. 
Savannah and Micah are now enrolled in 
school and are making a lot of new friends. 
Recently, I had a nasty bout with a kidney 
stone. The pain was so bad that I had to go to 
the emergency room. The doctor told me that I 
had a 3mm kidney stone and that I would have 
to pass it on my own. It has been a month and 
I still do not think I have passed it yet because 
I still have occasional kidney pain. Please 
pray that we can get this behind us as soon as 
possible. 

Future Plans
We have a big vision for Kenya and we can’t 
do it without the Lord’s help! Our future plans 
for Nairobi are to buy land for the Nairobi 
Outreach Baptist Church so that they can 
expand and grow. The cost to buy land will 
be around $50,000. Help us pray about that! 
Our plans for Western Kenya are to continue 
to build churches with national pastors, hold 
conferences, and continue with our youth 
camps. 

We are filled with joy as we continue to serve 
the Lord as church planters. We thank you for 
your prayers and continued support. 

His for Kenya, 
Spencer Smith
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